

MUTIARA INTERNATIONAL

GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL · LEARNING TO CARE · RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

(391277-M)

8th May 2023

MIGS/ADM/T3/PRC/WS/PS/2023/0338

Dear Parents/Guardians/Teachers

We have recently received some updated precautionary information regarding the continued hot weather.

In essence all school activities must be carried out in air-conditioned spaces, this would include PE, CCA and EA activities. We have also had to recently postpone school trips and competitions until further notice.

We have informed the students that during break times only indoor activities can take place. Spaces have been set aside in the library and the school hall.

As mentioned in my previous correspondence, during dismissal times, Years 1-3 will wait in the shade of the porch and parents will collect these students as quickly as we can. Students in Year 4-6 will initially gather in the dining hall and be released individually as parents arrive or there is sufficient shade on the porch. The Senior school will also exit via the dining hall and not be advised not to congregate on the porch, but to wait in the dining hall until they see their car.

To alleviate congestion, as always we ask parents that if you reach the front of the queue and your son/daughter is not around after approximately 2-3 minutes, that you either park on the right or 'take another round'.

This more recent guidance does have an impact on the school, and I thank you for your patience in this matter as we follow MOE guidelines.

As always we remind students to bring a sufficient supply of water to school and wear their caps whilst walking outside and not take part in strenuous activity.

Kind regards

Mr John P Birch

Principal

